MINUTES

FACULTY SENATE 

APRIL 18, 2007
In attendance: Adler, Alexy, Al-Omaishi, Bradley, Bricker, Carroll, Clydesdale, Compte, Gorman, Hagedorn, Hernandez, Hutton, Johnson, Kamber, Knox, Konzal, Kravitz, Leven, Lovett, Morin, Nakra, Nicolosi, Norris, Novell, O’Connell, Ochoa, Palmer, Petroff, Rice, Roberts, Robertson, Ryan, Speaker, Steinberg, Tate, and Venturo.
Excused: Fisher, Eberly, Karsnitz, and Paces.
Absent: Ahlawat, Edelbach, Erickson, and Vandegrift.
PRESENTATION ON COLLEGE BUDGET

President R. Barbara Gitenstein presented the state of the budget for next year, followed by questions from various senators.

APPROVAL OF MARCH MINUTES

The minutes of the March 21, 2007 meeting were accepted as submitted.

FACILITIES MASTER PLAN
A discussion of a draft resolution of the facilities master plan took place.  
Michael Robertson and Don Lovett agreed to rewrite the draft as amended during discussion and send it to Curt Heuring, Beth Paul and President Gitenstein.

A motion was made by David Venturo and seconded by Ruth Palmer to accept the document with amendments as discussed.  Motion passed unanimously.

COLLEGEWIDE STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS
· Faculty Affairs (CFA) – Deb Knox said that CFA will address two issues next year left blank in the new Promotions document: grade distribution and external reviews.  CFA will also conduct a review of SOSA policy.  
· Planning & Priorities (CPP) – David Venturo feels that the future of CPP will be to move toward broader planning.  He questions how this shift will affect faculty.
· Students & Campus Community (CSCC) – Lynn Bradley reported that 12 student life awards were given.  There were 300 applicants.  There is a new alcohol commission with new reports forthcoming.  The committee is reviewing student disciplinary issues.  Jean Konzal would like this committee to take up the issue of when a student has a problem with a mental health issue.  This needs clarification.  Michael will follow up.
CAP DRAFT PROPOSAL ON THE FINAL EXAM POLICY

Members of the Senate provided feedback to CAP on the draft proposal.  
The meeting adjourned at 1:20 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Paulette LaBar
Faculty Senate Staff Secretary
